Manager’s Report

e  WWTF upgrade update. Lagoon #2 clean out was finished. Subcontractors have removed the
ballast sand and liner and have begun work to install the new liner.

o Regional meeting with towns along the Lamoille Valley Rail Trail (LVRT) with in the NEK to
discuss opting in to a Scoping and Feasibility Study Grant through VTRANS. NVDA will apply for
the grant. The grant requires a 20% match and would split between the towns that decide to
participate.

e SE Group is planning on having one more stakeholder meeting in late October and in early
November will hold a series of public input sessions to solicit public comments on two proposed

bridge designs and design characteristics of the park.

e We will be painting parking spaces in front of the Hardwick Inn...discussion.
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MEMO: Hardwick Select Board, David Upson & Mike Henry
FROM: Tonia Chase
Date: October 06, 2022

Subject: Second Class Liquor License, Tobacco License & Tobacco Substitute
Endorsement
Hello Everyone:

Tonight you have the following permits for consideration.

First Class license for:

Second Class Licenses for:
NU Beverage LLC

Third Class Licenses for:

Outside Consumption Permit for:

Tobacco License:
NU Beverage LLC

Tobacco Substitute Endorsement:
NU Beverage LLC

Couple of new changes:

1)The Department of Liquor & Lottery now requires applicants to apply and renew
applications online, there are no longer paper applications to present to Selectboard or
have signed with approval/denial. The approval process is based on Selectboard Meeting
Minutes. After approval/denial decision Town Clerk logs onto DLL website and marks
online application decision.

2) During the process of transitioning to the online portal the DLL reviewed all process
relative to the issuance and renewal of licenses and permits and that contrary to current
practice, Tobacco Licenses and Tobacco Substitute Endorsement must be submitted to the
local governing body of the municipality first.

NU Beverage LLC is a new business who recently purchased M&M Beverage located at
308 Vermont Route 14 South. We have no cited incidents involving the above businesses.



